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Bradley, Andrew 

To:     Stephenson, Roy 

Subject: RE: Gosport Inquest 

Dear Roy, 

I have no objection to the release of the records provided we can get an undertaking for safe custody and 
confirmation that they will be available to the Interested Persons at the Inquests and it would be helpful if you 
could get the confirmation from him in terms. 

Let rne know if there is any problem. Have a good weekend. 

Andrew Bradley 
HMC 

From: Stephenson, Roy ~ .......................................... _.C_._o._.d_._e._._A._ ........................................... 
Sent: 19 December 2008 10:30 
To-- Bradley, Andrew 
Subject: FW: Gosport Inquest 

Mr Bradley 

Can you confirm that you are willing for the original medical records be released to Mills 
and Reeve, along with the drug registers, I have copies of the relevant pages of the 
register. It may be a consideration as there are other interested parties that we hold on to 
them and make them available for everyone to view. 

I have informed Mills and Reeve that I will contact them again at the beginning of next 
week. 

Roy Stephenson 
07880 900921 

From: Chikodi Oraka i .................................. ~-~~J~-~ ................................. 
Sent= 18 December 2008 11:58 
To-" Stephenson, Roy 
Subject= Gosport Inquest 

Please see attached letters. 

Chikodi Oraka 
Paralegal 
for Mills & Reeve LLP 

http://www, mills-reeve.com 

<<Email to R Stephenson.DOC>> <<Hampshire PCT - Gosport Inquests.DOC>> 

19/12/2008 
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~----~ Please consider the environment - do you really need to print this emaii? 

Season’s Greetings from Mills & Reeve. To reduce our impact on the environment we will be donating money 
to local homeless charities rather than sending Christmas cards. The charities benefiting are: St Basil’s in 
Birmingham, Jimmy’s Night Shelter in Cambridge, St George’s Crypt in Leeds, The Whitechapel Mission in 
London, Lifeshare in Manchester and St Martin’s Housing Trust in Norwich. Best wishes for Christmas and a 
happy and peaceful New Year. 

Celebrating 10 years in Birmingham 

Regional Law Firm of the Year - British Legal Awards 2007 

Law Firm of the Year - Birmingham Law Society Legal Awards 2008 

Mills & Reeve LLP - one of The Sunday Times 100 Best Companies To Work For in 2004, 2005, 2006, 
2007 and 2008 

This email is confidential and may be privileged. If you are not the intended recipient please accept our 
apologies. Please do not disclose, copy, or distribute information in this email nor take any action in reliance 
on its contents: to do so is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. Please inform us that this message has 
gone astray before deleting it. Thank you for your co-operation. 

Mills & Reeve LLP is a limited liability partnership registered in England and Wales with registered number 
OC326165 and VAT number GB 104 8345 88. Its registered office is at Fountain House, 130 Fenchurch 
Street, London, EC3M 5D J, which is the London office of Mills & Reeve LLP. A list of members may be 
inspected at any of the LLP’s offices. The term "partner" is used to refer to a member of Mills & Reeve LLP. 
Mills & Reeve LLP is regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority and is subject to the Solicitors’ Code of 
Conduct 2007, which can be viewed at: http://www.sra.org.uk/code-of-conduct._page_. 

Further information about Mills & Reeve LLP including the location of its offices can be found on our website 
at: http://www, mills-reeve.com. 

This email has been checked for viruses by the screening system used by Mills & Reeve LLP. However, Mills 
& Reeve LLP cannot guarantee that this email and any attachments are virus free. To maintain service 
stan~lards, emails sent to or by individuals at Mills & Reeve LLP may be read by others at the firm. Service 
cannot be effected on Mills & Reeve LLP by email. 

This electronic message contains information from Hampshire Constabulary which may be legally privileged 
and confidential. Any opinions expressed may be those of the individual and not necessarily the Hampshire 
Constabulary. 

The information is intended to be for the use of the individual(s) or entity named above. If you are not the 
intended recipient, be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of the information 
is prohibited. If you have received this electronic message in error, please notify us by telephone +44 (0) 845 
045 45 45 or email to postmaster@hampshire.pnn.police.uk immediately. Please then delete this email and 
destroy any copies of it. 

All communications, including telephone calls and electronic messages to .and from the Hampshire 
Constabulary may be subject to monitoring. Replies to this email may be seen by employees other than the 
intended recipient. 

19/12/2008 
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Your reference: 

Our reference: BSPK/4007152- 

0002/BJZM 

Document number: 74716140_1.doc 

Detective Sergeant 

_._S_.e_._n_t_._b.y email only: ¯ 

i Code ............................................................ A 

1 December 2008 

Dear Detective Sergeanti~-_C.-~.-_d-_e.-~i 

Hampshire PCT - Gosport Inquests 

I refer to my letter of 31 October 2008. 

I am actively reviewing this matter with the NHS and I would be grateful if you could confirm 
the schedule of documents which you are holding in this matter, so that I can review it with 
my clients to determine whether or not there are any documents which we may wish to see 
prior to the inquest. 

I assume that you are holding original documentation and~ now that there is no criminal 
proceedings contemplated, I would formally request that they be returned to my clients for 
safe-keeping. 

I have heard from the Coroner, who informs me that he is content for the original medical 
records to be copied and then returned to the NHS. 

I would be grateful if I could hear from you by return on this matter and if, of course, you 
have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. Many thanks for your assistance. 

Yours sincerely 

Stuart Knowles 
Consultant 
for Mills & Reeve LLP 

Season’s Greetings from Mills & Reeve. To reduce our impact on the environment we will be donating money to local 
homeless charities rather than sending Christmas cards. The charities benefiting are: St Basil’s in Birmingham, Jimmy’s Night 
Shelter in Cambridge, St George’s Crypt in Leeds, The Whitechapel Mission in London~ Lifeshare in Manchester and St 
Martin’s Housing Trust in Norwich. Best wishes for Christmas and a happy and peaceful New Year. 

Mills & Reeve LLP 
78-84 Colmore Row 
Birmingham 
B3 2AB 

Tel: +44(0)121 454 4000 
Fax: +44(0)121 200 3028 
DX: 707290 Birmingham 65 
info@mills-reeve.com 
www. mills-reeve.com 
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Your reference: 
Our reference: BSPK/4007152- 
0002/BJZM 
Document number: 74848021_1.doc 

Detective 17 December 2008 

Sent by email only: 

Dear Detective Sergeanti Code 

Hampshire PCT- Gosport Inquests 

I refer to my letters of 1 December 2008 and 31 October 2008. I am a little disappointed not 
to have had any response. 

I am actively reviewing this matter with my client and I am aware that you hold original 
documentation such as the controlled drug register. Since you have concluded your 
investigations, I can seen no reason for these documents to be retained by the force. 

The drug register will assist me in clarifying the exact dosage of opioids administered to 
patients at any given time and is of the utmost importance at this stage of our preparation to 
assist the coroner at the forthcoming inquest. 

I hope you will be appreciate that the information within these documents is crucial and as 
such, I repeat my request that they be returned to my clients immediately. 

I would be grateful if I could hear from you by return on this matter. Many thanks for your 
assistance. 

Yours sincerely 

Stuart Knowles 
Consultant 
for Mills & Reeve LLP 

cc: Detective Superintendent David Williams ~- ....................................... -~1~-~ ........................................ 
= Code A Richard Samuel ~ ........................................................................................ 

Peter Mellor [~.i ............................ ~;-~-~-~- ............................. 

Season’s Greetings from Mills & Reeve. To reduce our impact on the environment we will be donating money to local 
homeless charities rather than sending Christmas cards. The charities benefiting are: St Basil’s in Birmingham, Jimmy’s Night 
Shelter in Cambridge, St George’s Crypt in Leeds, The Whitechapel Mission in London, Lifeshare in Manchester and St 
~/lartin’s Housing Trust in Norwich. Best wishes for Christmas and a happy and peaceful New Year. 

Mills & Reeve LLP 
78-84 Colmore Row 
Birmingham 
B3 2AB 

Tel: +44(0)121 454 4000 
Fax: +44(0)121 200 3028 
DX: 707290 Birmingham 65 
info@mills-reeve.com 
www.mills-reeve.com 

Birmingham Cambridge Leeds London Manchester Norwich 

Mills & Reeve LLP is a limited liability partnership regulated by the Solicitors 
Regulation Authority and registered in England and Wales with registered 
number OC326165. Its registered office is at Fountain House, 130 

Fenchurch Street, London, EC3M 5D J, which is the London office of Mills & 
Reeve LLP. A list of members may be inspected at any of the LLP’s offices. 
The term "partner" is used to refer to a member of Mills & Reeve LLP. 
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Your reference: 
Our reference: BSPK/4007152- 
O002/BJZM 
Document number: 74463214_1.doc 

31 October 2008 

Dear Detective Sergeanti ...... -~-~~-~,- ...... 

Hampshire POT - Gosport Inquests 

I have been asked to email you by Detective Superintendent David Williams. 

I am instructed by Hampshire Primary Care Trust and Portsmouth Hospitals NHS Trust to 
represent the interests of the NHS at the forthcoming inquests into several deaths which 
occurred in the 1990’s at Gosport War Memorial Hospital. 

I have been in touch with the Coroner directly but I understand that your office is acting as 
the Coroner’s Officer in this particular case. 

I have made a request to the Coroner in writing for the release of the original medical 
records although I have yet to hear from him. In.my discussions with Detective 
Superintendent Williams, he suggested that I should contact you to make a formal request 
for the release of the original medical records. It is my understanding that the police enquiry 
has been concluded long ago. I assume the original notes were taken as part of the original 
investigation and I suspect that they were probably handed over voluntarily. I was not 
involved at the time, but that would be the usual practice of the NHS. I believe the notes 
should be available for the inquest and they will need to be proved by various witnesses. I 
understand there may be witness statements and transcripts available which of course 
would be very helpful. I will of course advise the NHS that someone should be available in 
court to admit the evidence. 

Having said that, in the meantime, I believe they remain the property of the NHS and as I am 
sure you will appreciate there can now be no suggestion of them being fraudulently altered. 
It is my view that there is no power for the Coroner to retain this notes or for the police to 
retain them at the request of the Coroner. They contain sensitive personal data which 
should be returned to the NHS. Their return into the custody of the NHS would of course 
assist my clients greatly because it would be appropriate for the witnesses to refresh their 
memories of these events by reference, not only to their statements, but also to the original 
notes. 

Mills & Reeve LLP 
78-84 Colmore Row 
Birmingham 
B3 2AB 

Tel: +44(0)121 454 4000 
Fax: +44(0)121 200 3028 
DX: 707290 Birmingham 65 
info@mills-reeve.com 
www. mills-reeve.corn 

Birmingham Cambridge Leeds London Manchester Norwich 

Mills & Reeve LLP is a limited liability partnership regulated by the Solicitors 
Regulation Authority and registered in England and Wales with registered 
number OC326165. Its registered office is at Fountain House, 130 
Fenchurch Street, London, EC3M 5D J, which is the London office of Mills & 
Reeve LLP. A list of members may be inspected at any of the LLP’s offices. 
The term "partner" is used to refer to a member of Mills & Reeve LLP. 
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I suspect the Coroner will require bundles of medical records to be available for the 
interested parties and perhaps for himself and the jury. 

I would be happy to liaise with yourself and the NHS in order that appropriately bundled and 
paginated medical records can remain available to assist the Coroner. 

I look forward to hearing from you and if you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 
contact me and perhaps you would be kind enough to confirm that the originals can be 
returned to the NHS and I will make the necessary arrangements. 

I am also informed by Detective Superintendent Williams that there is an extensive exhibit 
list and that you are holding extensive reports and documents which all went to the CPS. 
Would it be possible for you to forward to me a copy of the exhibit lists to indicate what the 
police are still holding and whether or not you are holding originals. 

I am grateful to you in anticipation of your assistance and I look forward to hearing from you. 

Yours sincerely 

Stuart Knowles 
Consultant 
for Mills & Reeve LLP 

CC. Detective Superintendent David Williams i ..................................... ~~-~-~, ..................................... 1 

HM Assistant Deputy Coroner, Mr A Bradley, Goldings, London Road, Basingstoke, 
RG21 4AN 

2 


